
Notice of Submission of the Harlow Local Development Plan to the 
Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local Government 

Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 
The Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 

 
Notice is hereby given, in accordance with regulation 22(3) of the Town and Country Planning (Local 
Planning) (England) Regulations 2012, that Harlow District Council submitted the Local Plan to the 
Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local Government on 19 October 2018 for 
independent examination. The Local Plan and supporting documents submitted can be viewed on 
the Council’s website: http://www.harlow.gov.uk 

The key submission documents comprise: 

• The Harlow Local Development Plan Pre-Submission Publication (May 2018)  

• The Policies Map  

• The regulation 22(1)(c) consultation statement setting out how the LPA has complied with 
regulations 18 & 19 

• The final Sustainability Appraisal Report 

• various Submission Documents relevant to the preparation of the local plan (evidence base) 

Hard copies of the Harlow Local Development Plan Pre-Submission Publication version and Policies 
Map and other relevant documents are available for inspection at public libraries within the District. 
Library Opening times may vary, please contact the library for information. Alternatively, relevant 
documents can be made available upon request at Harlow Council, Civic Centre, The Water Gardens, 
Harlow, Essex, CM20 1WG   

The Harlow Local Development Plan will now be subject to an independent examination to be 
conducted by the Planning Inspectorate. This is a continuous process running from the date of 
submission through to the receipt of the appointed Planning Inspector’s Report. Part of this process 
will involve hearing sessions where those invited to attend will have the opportunity to respond to 
matters raised by the appointed Planning Inspector. Once confirmed, all details relating to the 
examination process will be advertised, made available online and sent to all respondents. 

For further information please contact the Planning Policy team by phone 01279446897 or by email 
myharlow@harlow.gov.uk 

http://www.harlow.gov.uk/

